Smith Elementary 

Board of Directors Minutes

Date:   Monday, December 8, 2014
Time:  5:30 pm
Present – John Nardolilli (President), Faith Castillo (Secretary)
Jamie Parker (Enrichment Chair), Judy Purdy (Smith Intervention Teacher), Jennifer Hansen (Honey Money Committee), Elaine Moore (Cultural Arts Committee), Chris Lassiter (Principal), Sherri Godwin (Student Programs Committee)
I. Call to Order:  5:31pm, by President  
II. Approval of Minutes: (5:34pm)
John made a Motion to Table approval of minutes; email unavailable, Motion Approved.

III. Treasurer’s Report:  (5:35pm)
John distributed report. 

IV. Unfinished Business: (5:36pm)
If anyone has any upcoming dates of events, please let Mr. Lassiter and Bridget know so that it can be added to the Smith calendar.
V. New Business: 5:37pm
· Committee Chair 
· Enrichment Committee—Jamie Parker—she had hoped to do mini-fundraisers this week, she is waiting for approval from Mr. Lassiter.  Mr. Lassiter said he is okay with all her ideas, except for  “Mr. & Mrs. Smith,” due to that it seems like a popularity contest and has no academic benefits or relevance.  Jamie want to do “spirit days” with $1 donation to participate, to do one per month—crazy hair, hat, sports day, etc.  Jen stated that the teachers do some of these themselves and it might conflict, but agreed that there was no cost trying it out, Jamie to send email to teachers for feedback.  Another idea was “teacher torture”—anything that a teacher or administration was willing to do voluntarily to raise funds, such as kiss a pig, crazy hair color, etc.  She is also looking to get a corporate sponsor for literacy day, such as Kohls (as suggested by Jen) and would like to partner with Ms. Purdy on how to make it a fundraiser.
· Audit Committee—Faith Castillo; No report/update at this time.
· Nominating Committee—Bridget Winn—No report/update at this time.

· Advocacy Committee —Renae English— No report/update at this time.

· Student Programs Committee —Sherri Godwin—$1,007.00 profit from book fair, she spent $1,000 on books.  
· Cultural Arts Committee—Elaine Moore—Ms.  McClain has joined the committee.  They will have their meetings the first Wednesday of the month from 8:00-8:40am, and are inviting any members of the board to the meetings.  They wanted to tie any programs into something going on within the school.  With regard to Criss-Cross Mangosauce, Ms. Quezada doesn’t know what happened, she can not get any response from them regarding the Hispanic dance/show they want to have put on.  Jamie said that Shelia has a friend in the Wake County Cultural Arts, that has contacts, she will ask her to reach out.
· Event Planning/Volunteer Committee—Tara Holland and Jacqui Moody; Co-Chairs.  (per Faith-6:15pm)    The staff appreciation lunch is planned for December 10th.  Sheetz has donated wraps, cookies and fruits, we will be going to Sweet Tomatoes for soups and salads to supplement the wraps, approximate cost is $250.  We have enough donations for 3-4 gift baskets to be raffled off between staff.  
· Honey Money Committee—Jenn Hansen(6:18pm)— Jen has bought supplies, the cart will go out this week and is well stocked.  She is still short on volunteers to run the carts.  
· Membership Committee—Sheila Tolbert No report/update at this time.

· Playground Covering Committee(6:46pm)—Krystal Lee—(per Mr. Lassiter—6:24pm) still working on meeting requirements to get grant, need someone from facilities to come out and see if it can be built.  It must be approved with Wake County grant office, Ms. Godwin says that we must let them know that we intend to apply for the grant.  Concerns if we have the literacy/education information yet.  
· Walk For Hunger—Lyndsey Taylor has taken over.
Mini Grant Vote (Per Mr. Lassiter--6:28pm)  No new grants, they must rewrite the request form Ms. McClain, as they have found some items in storage and won’t need as much.

Also to look into Sheetz to sponsor our literacy campaign.
VI. Officers’ Report (6:33pm)  No officer reports.
VII. Open Floor:
(6:33pm)  Mr. Lassiter asked if Bridget could have “pre-Board” meetings during the day to have some staff members feedback prior to our board meetings, John will speak with her to see if she could do that.   John stated that communications and updates could be emailed ahead of time (if possible) to review at pre-board meetings.
VIII. Motion to Move next board meeting from January 5th to January 12th, to give everyone a chance to get back on routine from the holidays.  Motion Approved.
IX. Adjournment of Meeting:  Motion to Adjourn at 6:38pm—Motion Approved.
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